East Troy All Sports Booster Club

Meeting Minutes

Monday, September 11, 2017

MEETING: Was called to order at 7:00pm by President Ted Zess

PRESENT: Becky Friedrichs, Mark Williams, Marolyn Komperud, Brad Raddeman, Brenda Raddeman, Nancy Zewiske, Reid Oldenburg, Ted Zess, John Stockowitz, Dawn Kloth, Casey Heimos, Debbie Hodges, Kathy Freeman, Rosemary Martin, Mary Harding

INTRODUCTIONS: Marolyn Komperud has a Freshman at ETHS this year, and Becky Friedrichs has a Junior this year

NEW MEMBERS: New Lifetime members are Bob & Chris Dignan, and the Marsh Family

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Dawn Kloth motioned to approve the report. Mark Williams seconded. All in favor. Motion carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Debbie motioned to approve the report. Reid seconded. All in favor. Motion carried.

DISBURSEMENTS: None this month.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Fall concessions: Kathy Freeman was having some issues with Coke but will get them resolved. The cooler inside needs to be cleaned out with bleach as it has a funky smell. Debbie Hodges will get Ted Zess the Booster Club email addresses to be added to the SignUp Genius.
- 2. Community support: We are still short by a few thousand dollars from last year's total. The Officers will stay after the meeting tonight and discuss how to engage the businesses who have not paid yet. We need all money in by September 22nd to have the sports programs ready by the Homecoming game on October 6th.
- 3. Gridiron Club: The cooler in the back of the outdoor concession stand is for their use. They need to keep their supplies in the corner of the back stockroom and they need to keep them labeled.

NEW BUSINESS:

- 1. Mary Harding mentioned that Deb Leising will be requesting a donation for the Halloween Bash. We normally donate \$300 to this. Deb will have a letter next month for us.
- 2. Wall of Fame: John Stockowitz believes that we will be able to induct 4 or maybe 6 people in February. The thought is to have a reception on Friday night (Feb 2nd) at Ivan's on the square for inductees and their family members and then introducing the inductees on Saturday night (Feb 3rd) at halftime at the boys basketball game. Instead of plaques we are considering giving them jackets from either Kollegetown (because we have credits there that can be used) or Dynamic Awards.

- 3. Reid Oldenburg suggested having a rummage sale during the Homecoming game (from approximately 6pm to 7:30pm) where we would sell old sports gear and clothing, with proceeds going to the Booster Club. Mary Harding will help set up. Mark Williams and Brenda Raddeman will work the rummage.
- 4. Donations from the Pete Friedrichs memorial: We need to send out about 30 thank you cards. Mary will come up with working for the cards and a few of us will meet and write out the cards and get them in the mail.

Reid motioned to adjourn. Becky Friedrichs seconded.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm.

The next meeting will be on Monday, October 2nd at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, *Debbie Hodges*